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Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00am-1:00pm 
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/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ  

As the call process requires the Call Committee and Council Members uphold 
strict confidentiality, a full detailed update is not possible at this point in time.  With 
that being said, please be reassured that progress is being made and we request 
your patience and trust that the Call Committee and church leadership to be doing 
the work required with all due diligence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REFORMATION NEWS 
ñMiniò Reformation / Martin Luther Library  

 

Redeemer now has a small collection of books and two movies concern-

ing Martin Luther in the Parish Hall.  These materials may be checked 

out, using the cards included. And, returned after a reasonable time so 

that the church continues to be able to lend to other members.   

 

ñFor the world is full of God and his works.  He is      
everywhere present with his gifts.ò 

 
     é.. Martin Luther 
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tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ 

Members: :  Marian Hemphill, Sharon Degen, Marty Ditcher, Dee Grover, 
Ruth Samuels, David Short, Mike Dunn, Christina Jackson. 
 
Relatives and Friends of our Members:  Dennis Green, Mary Gruppioni, 
Kelli Kane, Dottie Nelms, Dimitri Herr, Lazarus Kondyra, Florence Bakich, 
Linda Tiberi, Larry Krusen, Joel Furman, Amanda Teszek, Jeff Lippincott, 
Danielle Camilli, Ray Gould. 
 
Relatives and Friends of our Members Serving in the Military: Ron 
Skoczylas, Chad Durban, Bryan Oser, Joseph Piel, Derrick Stone, Mason 
Burgess. 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳǊ tǊŀȅŜǊǎ tŀǎǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ wŜŘŜŜƳŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ bŀǝƻƴǎ 
[ŜŀŘŜǊǎΥ 
Pres. Donald Trump, Our U.S. Senators, The Supreme Court, and the 
House of Representatives. 
 

tǊŀȅŜǊ LƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 

On February 12th we will pray for: 
Danny Vile, Jeannie & William Vitale, Gretchen Waldkoenig, Joanne 
Waldkoenig, Ken Ward, Pearl Ward, Josephine Weiss, Edith Williams, 
Robert & Phyllis Winkler, Linda & Fred Winter, Fred & Annamarie Winter,  
and children Ciara and Aaron, and Thomas Zerambo. 

 
On February 26th we will pray for: 
William & Diane Anderson, William & Stacy Anderson, Jr., David & Stacy 
Austin and children David and Avery, Walter & Margaret Schulze, Patti 
Balasco and sons Thomas and Christopher, Linda & Bryan Bartleson and 
daughters Stacy and Julie, and Sandy Weasner. 
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February Events 

Events Coming in March 

Past Events 

2/5/17:   Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 
2/12/17: Worship service led by Youth 9:30am 
2/19/17: Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 
2/26/17: Worship (Transfiguration Sunday) and Sunday School 9:30  
 with Burying of the Alleluiaôs and brunch following worship  

* 3/1/17: Ash Wednesday; Soup Supper 5:30pm Worship 7pm 
* 3/5/17: Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 
* 3/8/17: Soup Supper 5:30pm, Midweek Worship 7pm 
* 3/12/17: Worship service led by Youth 9:30am 
* 3/15/17: Soup Supper 5:30pm, Midweek Worship 7pm 
* 3/19/17: Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 
* 3/22/17: Soup Supper 5:30pm, Midweek Worship 7pm 
* 3/26/17: Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 
* 3/29/17: Worship and Sunday School 9:30am 

* 57 people attended our Shared Meal Ministry on Tuesday 1/3/17. 
They enjoyed a delicious meal of sauerkraut and pork donated by 
Beth Bauder of the Coffee Cup Caf®. 

* Forty Members enjoyed delicious food at the Cookoff hosted by the        
Evangelism Committee on Saturday 1/14/17. See the article and 
pictures from the event in the Evangelism section of this newsletter. 
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Parish Register 

Dear Friends of Redeemer Lutheran Church, 
 
BCHG Board of Directors, staff and client families 
wish to thank you for your generous donation of 30         
Christmas gifts you have collected with your Giving Tree for our shelter 
families; 18 Christmas Ornaments and the $180 in Redners gift cards 
for our Penndel shelter. 
So many families in our Bucks County community are struggling to 
make ends meet and your generosity means so much to these families 
in need.  Our mission is to strengthen families that are struggling and 
help them on the road to self-sufficiency through housing, food and 
other related social services. 
Your support in our mission and choosing BCHG for your donation is 
greatly appreciated.  BCHG has been serving homeless and impover-
ished residents since 1979. Thank you for your support in helping us to 
accomplish our work with our less fortunate neighbors. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kathleen Dorrian, Client Resource Coordinator 

A Christmas card was receivedéé 
May the Christmas season fill your home with joy, 
Your heart with love and your life with laughter. 

 
Thanks for everything you do.  Please thank the mayor for us also! 
God Bless everyone. 
 The McBride-Addesa Family 
Collin, Camerson, Victoria, Alexandra, Autumn, Dawn and mom-mom 
Carole. 
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hǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǜŜƭǘ ǎȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ     
!ƭƛŎŜ {ƪƛƴƴŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ƻƴ             
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ уΣ нлмсΦ  IŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ 
wŜŘŜŜƳŜǊ ƻƴ мнκмтκнлмсΦ 

tŀǊƛǎƘ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ  

A Thank You card was receivedé.. 
 
Thanks so much! 
Itôs a nicer world because of thoughtful people like you. 
 
Dear People of Redeemer, 
It was such a joy for my family and me to worship with you Christmas 
Eve. I would like to thank you for your kind and thoughtful gifts and 
Christmas card. 
I hope that you all had a blessed and joyful Christmas and a joy and 
hope-filled New Years. 
I look forward to being with you again in late January. 
 
May the peace and love of Christ Jesus be with you all. 
 
In Christian love, 
Pastor Wende 

To the Hands for Healing Volunteers at St. Maryôs Medical Center: 
 
 On behalf of my father and family Iôm delighted to write to you 
even in this time of sorrow. Your Prayer of Blessing and afghan were 
more warmly received than the average family. Dr. Thomas Halpin, to 
whom you presented a blue and white afghan, had a favorite one in 
multi-colors that a patient had made for him probably 30 years or more 
ago. (probably 40). Anyhow your gift was more than visually appealing 
and physical warm; it was an enrichment of his day and provoked fond 
memories in all of us of dad napping with it and making blanket forts. 

Continued on next page 
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 In a few days Dad had moved to oncology and the volunteers          
returned to offer much appreciated neck pillow that was helping him 
breathe 24 hours later to present they are comforting Mrs. Halpin in her 
time of mourning. 
Bless you each and everyone who produce more comfort than you will 
ever hear of from patients friends and family alike  who are also  
inspired by your generosity. 
 
 Best Regards, 
 Jeanne Marie Halpin Nakano, greatful daughter and 
  The Halpin family 

You just read a letter that was sent to St. Maryôs Hospital about how thankful 
the family was to have received the blanket and pillow. Although it may not 
have been stitched by the Stitching Angels of Redeemer it helps to describe 
the emotions felt by the family who receives these items. Stitching Angels 
makes an impact. 
 
Please join us on Thursday evenings at 7pm in the church. 

tŀǊƛǎƘ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ  
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tŀǊƛǎƘ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ 

Redeemer Lutheran Church is still collecting tapes from Redner       
Supermarkets and Brownôs Shop Rite Stores.  We do receive a          
percentage of money from these tapes which goes to the Current 
Fund.  Please try to keep them current.  There is a basket on the shelf 
in the Narthex for the tapes. 
 
Thank you for your help. 
 
Katherine Patelunas 

 
 

 

Mission Statement 

Using the energy of the Super Bowl to mobilize youth in a united national effort 
to care for people in their local communities who are hungry and those in 
need. 
 
Vision Statement 

Transform the time around the Super Bowl into the nation's largest celebration 
of giving and serving. 
 
We believe: 

¶ The idea for Souper Bowl of Caring is a gift from God 

¶ Young people have the ability to serve and should be given opportunities to 
lead their communities in helping others 

¶ Every dollar collected through Souper Bowl of Caring should be donated 
directly to a charity selected by each participating group 

¶ People of all backgrounds and beliefs can work together 

¶ Hunger and poverty have a negative impact on individuals and the commu-
nities in which they live, yet there is joy in serving and giving to those in need 

The excitement and energy surrounding the Super Bowl can be used to en-
gage young people in service while producing lasting hope for all people 

Redeemer Youth 
will be collecting 
for this event on 
Sunday 2/5/17. 


